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Position: Support 
 

The Maryland Catholic Conference (“Conference”) represents the public policy interests of the 

three Roman Catholic (arch)dioceses serving Maryland: the Archdiocese of Baltimore, the 

Archdiocese of Washington, and the Diocese of Wilmington, which together encompass over 

one million Marylanders. 

 

House Bill 347 protects older and vulnerable adults from financial exploitation and abuse. It 

would redefine the term of “undue influence” and ensure courts consider the circumstances that 

might make an aging or disabled adult vulnerable to financial coercion. 

 

Vulnerability can increase as we age. Diminished physical or mental capacity, illness, disability, 

isolation, and other factors leave aging adults dependent on family members and caregivers for 

their well-being, which may place older adults at increased risk of being coerced or forced to 

hand over their property and assets.  

 

According to the National Council on Aging, “approximately 1 in 10 Americans aged 60+ have 

experienced some form of elder abuse. Some estimates range as high as 5 million elders who are 

abused each year.” 
 

Everyone has the right to live in safety, free from abuse and neglect. The Conference supports 

legislation that aims to protect our most vulnerable populations and believes that every 

individual, no matter how young or old, deserves to be treated with dignity and respect. For these 

reasons, the Conference urges a favorable report on HB 347. 

https://ncea.acl.gov/whatwedo/research/statistics.html#prevalence
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-eaJXBj87to&feature=youtu.be

